
 

    December 2024    

Macmillan coffee morning 

Friday 27th September 

Unfortunately the weather was not kind to us on this occasion and 

unlike last year when there were many people out in the park who 

were tempted to come and try some of the lovely cakes on offer, our 

attendees were limited in number and mainly club members.  This 

was such a pity as there were so many lovey cakes on offer as can be 

seen below. 

 



So much hard work went into the event. 

 

 



Despite the limited attendance a good contribution was made to the charity. 

 

 

The rain stopped eventually 

We plough the fields and scatter 

The good seed on the land 

But what are they doing to our lovely green? 

 



 

The green is brown! 

The outdoor season ends and members scatter to various activities.   

Many joining Herga, many attending short mat at the club. 

 

 

Some devoting their time to supporting  their football team or joining Herga 

indoor bowls. 



 

Sad news Sonia Kanjia 

 

A number of members attended her funeral and others watched online and 

heard the lovely address given by Magan and Sonia’s son. 

 



Bowls trip to Dorset 

On a glorious autumn Sunday we set off in our various cars to Dorset for a 6 

day bowls holiday and surprisingly many of us arrived at the same time. We 

then learnt that Anne Snell was unwell with covid so had remained at home. 

We were sad to miss Anne’s company and we certainly needed her bowling 

capability.  In addition who was going to keep Barry and Mark under control.  

The task fell to Cynthia, a friend of Anne’s who had joined us for the holiday.  

After choosing our evening meal and collecting keys we settled into our rooms. 

 

The first morning saw the ladies v men’s match.  The morning session saw the 

ladies win 22 to 21.  Unfortunately the afternoon ladies fared less well so we 

lost overall 

The afternoon was free but unfortunately the weather was less clement. 

Marios, Peter Lee and I went to the Sandworld sculpture festival at Weymouth.  

As we approached I worried that it was aimed at children but I couldn’t have 

been more wrong.  It was a semi permanent art collection with sculptors from 

around the world.  There were many different themes. 



 

 



The most impressive for me was one done by a Ukrainian sculptor. 

 

 

Peter Lee mesmorised by the sand sculpture. 

 

 

 



This girl looks so real and the figure on the cross could grace any church! 

 

 

The round robin matches began on Tuesday with 3 matches of 8 ends spread 

throughout the day.  The highlight of the day was Barry Rudolph’s successful 

firing which saved his team 5 shots.  Unfortunately  I was not present to record 

this magnifient shot but it will live long in the memory of those who witnessed 

it! 

The food as before was excellent but a little too large so some of us started to 

choose 2 starters in preference to a main, thereby allowing us to maintain our 

peak physical condition!  Surprisingly neither Barry nor Mark chose to 

demonstrate this on the dance floor.  However on the Tuesday night a number 

of the group were seen strutting their stuff!  Peter Sharples even felt 

compelled to join Ann on the dance floor. 

 



 

 

On the Thursday night HBC relied on Phil and Doreen to represent us on the 

dance floor.  

 

Wednesday was a free day and visits were made to Corfe Castle, Weymouth, 

Kingston Lacy and Athelhampton House and gardens.  As this was a half term 

week there was a lot more open than on our previous 2 visits in February. 

Athelhampton House had a living history event with a local theatre company 

playing the roles of tudor folk rich and poor. They constantly stayed in 

character.   

 



This was incredibly well done and entertained Mary W, Dawn , Marios and me 

for over 4 hours. 

  

 We partook of potage and learnt to write our names using a quill pen. 

 

Making sweet meats tudor style. 

We were hoping to be offered some but no such luck! 



 

Mary writing her name with a quill pen. Surprisingly difficult! 

  Perhaps if I sign all my legitimate emails with my name in tudor style, 

members will stop telling me about the fake emails they receive from “me”! 

 



After dinner on Thursday evening the various prizes were awarded.  Barry 

Rudolph (our famous firer!)  got a runner up prize in the wedge bowling. 

Even more impressive was Maureen Ham who was awarded the wally 

certificate for the number of wrong biases.  However the certificate had the 

wrong surname and when redone it still had Ham spelt wrongly!! If the 

certificate was not eventually presented we will have to ask Mike Rosenthal, 

who produces our dinner dance certificates, to produce one for Maureen as it 

MUST go on the noticeboard!! 

 



Maureen was up again to be presented with the ladies top rink award together 

with Doreen, myself and a member from Hampton. 

 

Doreen also got the bottom team in the 4s together with Mary W, Phil and a 

Hampton member. 

 

 



Anne Sharples, Mark and Barry R plus a Hampton member got a 4th place prize. 

 

Dawn, Maureen Ham, Jeff Ham and Peter Lee received the 3rd place prize. 

 



 

We generously allowed the top 2 prizes to go to the Hampton team, who had 

Middlesex bowlers who regularly play indoor bowls. 

 

 

Mary W was presented with a bottle of wine for arranging the holiday. 

We were all very grateful to Mary for organising this autumn holiday and I 

think we all agreed this is a better time to go than in February. 

 

 



HRUA sent the following to Mark Snell 
 

We have put on our website a wish list of projects for improvements to the park and 
a questionnaire so that we can find out what park users regard as important. 

Please forward the link to your members and encourage them to reply, even if only 
to the questions that affect them most. There is a space at the bottom to add any 
other  improvements that you would like to see in the park. 

The link is             https://harrowrec.org.uk/news-article-have-your-say 

 

https://harrowrec.org.uk/news-article-have-your-say


 

 



 

The Annual General Meeting was on Sunday 1st December following the Tree 
Dressing and Refreshments. I am sure that they would be interested in any 
suggestions even after the consultation period is over. 

Talking of the Harrow Recreation ground, here is a postcard of the park from 
1935.  Thanks Prakash. 

 



Dinner Dance 

 

Mary Warner and Liz Mitchell were busy all morning getting the room ready 

for the evening and Liz was also setting up the raffle. 

 



 

Shelagh and Marios were also in attendance setting up the trophies and 

certificates to be handed out in the evening by our President Roy Wake. 

 

 



A big percentage of HBC members attended as can be seen from the table list 

below. 

 

After a very good meal the presentation took place at a good pace. 

This allowed more time for chatting and dancing but made the task of getting 

photos difficult.  Thanks to Allan Pulford who supplied most of  the following 

photos on a memory stick after he had entertained Santa at the railway and 

just before he disappeared off to sunnier climes. 

A number of  members had numerous wins and runner up awards. 

Firstly Dawn Allwood who I believe was the first lady to win the Junior and 

Ladies Championship in her first season at the club. 

 

 



Dawn was runner up in the 2 woods and Drawn Pairs with Tony Ret who was 

absent. But she was a winner in the Triples with Mort and Yash Raval.  

 

  

 

 

Dawn seen here with some of her silverware. 



Mort Mascarenhas was forever moving, probably trying to escape Roy’s 

inability to pronounce his surname.   

  

As well as the Triples, Mort collected the 2 woods trophy and the runner up 

trophy for the Men’s Championship and the Centenary Challenge. 

On hand to collect the Men’s Championship trophy, after an incredible match 

against Mort, which will live long in the memory was Brian Moates. 

Brian also won the Centenary Challenge and Singles Handicap. 

  



 

Brian can be seen here with all 3 of his impressive trophies. 

Another person in multiple finals was Pradip Tailor, who won the Named Pairs 

together with Magan Kanjia (who also won the Over 65s) and the Drawn Pairs 

together with Alan Bellamy. 

 



 

Pradip was runner up in the Over 65s and drawn triples together with Barry 

Miller and Gavin Hampton. Barry is looking a bit blurred here. Has he had too 

much to drink or has the photographer? 

 



Alan also won the over 80s competition. The  impressive trophy suffered a 

mishap on entering the venue.  Rest assured that Alan has used his DIY skills to 

fix it. 

 

   



Anne Snell won the ladies handicap with Shelagh Z as runner up.  Anne was 

runner up in the Ladies championship to Dawn. Grant collected the Friday 

night shield. 

  

Mark admiring Anne’s trophies whilst serenaded by our usual DJ Michael who 

as usual got large numbers up on the dance floor.  

The photographers were obviously too busy either dancing or chatting to 

record the crowded floor.  However they did photograph various tables no 

doubt with the hope of selling the photos to Vogue or possibly Country Life!  

 

Peter (one of the photographers) Swaffield’s table. 



 

David Bailey himself! 

 

 



Mary our secretary, who as usual did a brilliant job of organising the event in 

all its complexity and Grant our Captain did a great job of circulating and 

making sure that all members new or established are enjoying themselves. 

 

 

 

The Wealdstone crew obviously enjoyed themselves and were up dancing – 

even Dave who looked very threatening with his crutches!   



 

 

 



 

Our next chance to all get together will be the 

HBC AGM 

which will be held in the Clubhouse on Sunday 12th January at 10.30. 

Your chance to put forward your ideas and to vote on any amendments. 

This is a well attended event so don’t miss your chance to influence the future 

of the club and to catch up with your friends. 

Don’t forget 

HBC v Herga match on 2nd February 

 

           

Happy Christmas everyone! 

 



 

 

 

 


